
 

 

 

Basildon Hospital 
Nethermayne 

Basildon 
Essex, SS16 5NL 

 
Tel; 01268 524900 

 
Miss Anuhya Vusirikala  

Trauma and Orthopaedic Specialty Registrar (ST5) 

Mid and South Essex NHS Foundation Trust 

 16th October 2020 

Dear Anuhya 

 

Re:  Hello, Can You Hear Me? Orthopaedic Clinic Telephone Consultations in the COVID-19 

Era- a Patient and Clinician Perspective 

 

Thank you for submitting the above study for research review.  After careful consideration I feel that 

it is not necessary for your study to undergo a full research governance review as your study is 

classed as Service Evaluation and falls outside this framework. 

 

I am therefore happy for you to proceed with your study following agreement from your Clinical and 

General Managers. 

 

If you have any queries about any of the arrangements for this study please do not hesitate to 

contact me in the R&D department, Education Centre at Basildon University Hospital 

Carol.Alves@btuh.nhs.uk or 01268 524900 ext 4672.  

 

I wish you every success with the project. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Carol Alves 
 

Carol Alves 

Research Quality Facilitator 

Research and Development Department  

Basildon & Thurrock University Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust  


